
                                                

AGENDA MEMO
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION MEETING OF: SEPTEMBER 28, 2022

DEPARTMENT: COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
DIRECTOR: SETH T. FLOYD, ESQ. Action
HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER: DR. DIANE SIEBRANDT Report

SUBJECT:
22-0549-HPC1 - Discussion for possible action regarding approval of Historic 
Preservation Commission (HPC) funding in the amount of $150 to renew the HPC’s 
membership with the National Alliance of Preservation Commissions  

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND:
As a member of the National Alliance of Preservation Commissions (NAPC), we become 
part of a national network of historic preservation commissions, boards of architectural 
review, municipal staff, local and state preservation nonprofits, and everyday residents of 
historic districts who value their historic resources. The NAPC network provides support, 
resources, and assistance from other commissions and members. Members benefit from 
the ideas and experiences of local communities throughout the United States working to 
protect historic districts and landmarks through local legislation.

Renewal of the membership provides the Commission with the below benefits: 
• The Alliance Review, a quarterly publication filled with timely articles that cover 

the issues local commissions and staff are dealing with on the front lines.
• Access to NAPC-L, NAPC’s discussion group that connects you to local 

preservation commission members, staff and others across the United States.
• Free online continuing education webinars.
• Discounted rates to FORUM, NAPC’s biennial conference for local preservation 

commissions and staff.
• Discounted rates to NAPC’s biennial Summer Short Course.
• Access to a resource library of technical information related to historic 

preservation commissions.
• A voice for the commission in Washington, DC with the NAPCs national partners. 

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff recommends APPROVAL.

BACKUP DOCUMENTATION:
1. Membership Renewal Form


